HUGHES COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT

1717 N Lincoln Ave, Suite 103

Pierre, SD  57501

Minutes

Monday, July 9Th, 2007
8:00 am

Call the Meeting to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 8:05.  The following board members were present: Lyle Stewart, Brent Pries, Jim Finley, Terry Ness and Don Irion.  Office personnel present:  Lowell Noeske, Mike Larson and Shelly O’Daniel.  
Minutes of June Meeting:  Motion by Jim Finley to approve the minutes.  Seconded by Brent Pries.  Motion carried.  

Treasurer’s Report: Don Irion moved to accept the financial reports as presented.  Terry Ness seconded.  Motion carried.  
Accounts Payable:  The following bills were approved to be paid:  

TREES

Big Sioux Nursery, Inc.
Trees



    537.50






Final Invoice

Sub Total





             537.50
MISC

Delta Dental


Jul Insurance

      
      59.00

Gov. Acquisitions, Inc
Computer


    984.77

Midwest Cooperatives
Fuel



     646.87

Merriman Printing

Newsletter


     753.00

Municipal Utilities

Jun Utilities


    97.68

Pierre Solid Waste 

Landfill


     23.48

Pioneer of Pierre

Mower



  3300.00


Runnings


Supplies


   208.97


SD Treasurer


Taxes

              
7.52 

TMA



Flat Repair


     13.52

Wellmark


Jun. Insurance

  1086.95

Zander Auto


Radiator (Diesel)

   309.55
Sub Total





        $  7491.31
TOTAL






      $  8028.81
Old Business:

New Computer: Singleton ordered the new computer Friday June 22nd. The total cost to each district was $492.39.  This computer is in Huron at the time being, it should be delivered this month yet.
Newsletter Update: Singleton delivered newsletter articles and pictures to Merriman Printing on June 19th. It was expected to be put together beginning the week of June 25th, due to vacations. Everything seems to have gone well.  
Mower Purchase:  Mike has had four jobs for the mower so far.  Everything seems to be going well.
Heather Forney’s Audit:  Audit is in progress
New Business 

Letter of Authorization: Singleton was instructed by First National Bank to compose a letter authorizing her authority to make account inquiries and transfers.  Upon her resignation, she drafted a letter for O’Daniel to have such responsibilities. The letter was signed by Chairman Stewart and forwarded to First National Bank.

QuickBooks Class: Pam Bergstram is offering a free QuickBooks class. O’Daniel has been registered to attend the class on August 2nd, from 9:00 – 3:00. The training computers will have QuickBooks 2005, however there will be a computer programmed with the updated 2007 version.

July Conservation Commission Meeting: Will be held July 12Th, 2007 at 8:00 AM at the Matthews Training Center.  There will be a presentation about the Bell Fourche Watershed Project.  
District Manager Report:  Mike has been mowing on four locations and has one more scheduled.  He has contacted Matt LeBraun to help with drill repairs.
Field Office Report:  Noeske made the NRCS activity report.  
Plans for Review:  Three plans were approved by the board.  Ken Korkow CRP, Kyle Jaeger, and Jerid Jaeger
The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 a.m. 

Motion was made by Pries and seconded by Finley.

Next meeting will be August 9th at 8:00 a.m.






As approved by the Board,







_________________________________







Lyle Stewart, Chairman







Hughes County Conservation District







